
Notice of Alteration Form
Sustainable Development

Client File No.: 3085.10 Environment Act Licence No.: 1331 RRR

Legal name of the Licencee: Agrium Products Inc

Name of the development: Agrium Bloom Terminal

Categoryand Typeof development per Classes of Development Regulation:

Manufacturing Bulk materials handling facilities

Licencee Contact Person: Marc Belisle
Mailing address of the Licencee: PO Box 1349
City: Portage La Prairie Province: MB Postal Code: R1 N 3L5
Phone Number: (204) 252-2711 Fax: Email: marc.belisle@agrium.com

Name of proponent contact person for purposes of the environmental assessment (e.g. consultant):

Phone: Mailing address:

Fax:

Email address:
Short Description of Alteration (max 90 characters):

Installation of new stairs for ammonia tank.

Alteration fee attached: Yes: D No: [Z]
If No, please explain: The alteration is a replacement of the existing stairs and doesn't change operations.

Signature:

I ~ IDate: 2017-05-12

Printed name: Marc Belisle

A complete Notice of Alteration (NoA) Submitthe complete NOAto:
consists of the following components: Director

[2] Cover letter
EnvironmentalApprovals Branch
Manitoba Sustainable Development

[2] Notice of Alteration Form Suite 160,123 Main Street
[2]4 hard copies and 1 electronic copy of Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5

the NOAdetailed report (see "Information
Bulletin - Alteration to DeveloRments Formore information:
with Environment Act Licences") Phone: (204) 945-8321

D $500 Application fee, if applicable (Cheque, Fax: (204) 945-5229
payable to the Minister of Finance) httR:lIwww.gov.mb.calsd/eal

January 2017





Agrium
Bloom Distribution Terminal
Portage La Prairie, MB R1N 3L5
Phone (204) 252-2711

Agrium

May 17,2017

Director
Environmental Approvals Branch
Manitoba Sustainable Development
123 Main Street
Suite 160
Winnipeg, MB R3C 1A5

RE: Licence No. 1331 RR-Notice of Alteration

Agrium Bloom Terminal wishes to submit the attached Notice of Alteration for replacement of the stairs
for the ammonia storage tank. The new stairs will have an increased rail height which will provide an
increased level of safety to employees at the site. The new stair tower will be installed adjacent to the
ammonia storage tank within the secondary containment area. Agrium is still evaluating foundation
options for the stair tower, however, options being considered are shallow concrete pads or deeper
foundation piles. It is our opinion that the project will not alter environmental effects related to the site.
The proj ect will not result in an increase in storage or operating capacity and will not result in the
introduction of new chemicals to the site. We have attached an initial drawing of the proposed stair tower
for your review. It is our understanding that since the project will not result in a change in environmental
effects, a fee is not required.

If you have any questions/comments or would like to discuss this matter further, please feel free to
contact me at (204) 252-2711 or via email atmarc.belisle@agrium.com.

Sincerely,

/}1:t«~
Marc Belisle
Terminal Supervisor

MAY 2 3 2017

RECEIVED



/


